



VOL. 21 NO. 36

NOVEMBER 1, 1978

25¢ PER COPY

## NUCLEAR WASTE COMMITTEE MEETS

Citizen's Committee Studying Nuclear Waste, a group of concerned citizens met Tuesday, October 22nd to listen to Graham Saunders and Laurel Solomon, representatives of the Citizen's Committee studying nuclear waste.

Following a talk and slade presentation in the basement of St. Andrew's Church in Schreiber, the pointed questions focused on the health problems of the whole nuclear industry. Transportation of nuclear waste, to a future disposal site was another topic which people at the meeting discussed. It was pointed out that the C.P.R. Sub-divisions, Schreiber-Thunder Bay and Schreiber-White River have both had twelve derailments each in the last five years.

for future generations to deal with.

It was admitted that Canada has nuclear waste which must be dealt with but stressed that there is no guarantee that a good solution will be found.

In response to citizens questions of what they can do, it was suggested that an election issue may be made out of a problem of this magnitude.

considered for all the disposal of nuclear waste in Canada.

Committee members, Graham Saunders and Laurel Solomon have been lecturing in communities throughout North Western Ontario Zysco for the new airport and have advised that a \$2,200. re-For further information or memberships contact:

The Citizen's Committee Studying Nuclear Waste 222 Miles Street, Thunder Bay F, Ontario.

Spider Webs

According to the National Geographic Society, the female golden silk spider weighs 100 times more than the male. The female also spins webs up to a yard wide which are so strong they can be used as fish nets.

## GOUNGIL OUOTES

The regular meeting of the Council of the Township of Terrace Bay was held on Monday, October 23rd in the Council Chambers. Present were Reeve C. Brassard, Councillors K. MacLeod, M. Hamilton, G. Ramsay and P. Romanuk; Clerk Co-ordinator W. Hanley and M. Simmer. Also in attendance were two interested spectat-Nuclear waste leakage will also be one of the many problems ors. Citizens are reminded that council meetings are open to ' the public.

> Previous to the meeting, Reverend John Laari approached Council with an inquiry about purchasing two lots in the Terrace Heights Subdivision for the purpose of building a church. Council informed Reverend Laari that it will make inquiries and act on the matter as soon as possible.

Minutes of the previous meeting were adopted as presented. The Citizen's Committee was formed in Thunder Bay, January A recommendation by Wardrop and Associates to purchase a King 1978 in response to news that North Western Ontario was being KV193 unicom radio from Kitchener Aero at a cost of \$1,150. U.S. currency for the new airport was passed.

> Wardrop and Associates have confirmed the tender of Stephen duction in costs will be forthcoming. Also, sewer repair work for the new subdivision has been awarded to Stephen Zysco.

Council moved to support Manitouwadge in an effort to oppose Bill 80 which removes the power of local boards to pay expenses to a member of council who has been appointed to serve as a member of the local board.

Council accepted with regret the resignation of Constable James Chisholm from the Terrace Bay Police Department. Chief William Zroback will advertise for a new constable.

The Ontario Association of Chiefs of Police Zone Meeting will be held on November 17th. Council has been requested to host a hospitality room for the event, and all council members have been invited to attend the dinner.

continued page 3 .....